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Monday night (om September 19), the Presbytery’s Commission on Ministry 
approved the Interim Pastor Search Committee’s candidate.  Session had voted 
its approval the Thursday before, so the “way was clear” and all the i’s have 
been dotted and the t’s crossed.  We welcome The Reverend Dr. Kimberly 
(Kim) L. Clayton as our Interim Senior Pastor.  She is a graduate of  Columbia 
Theological Seminary-top of  her class, and more recently received her  
D Min from Columbia Seminary.  Kim was ordained as a minister of  Word 
and Sacrament in 1984.  She has a wide variety of  experiences, pastoring 
churches for over 20 years, then some administrative and teaching work on 
the seminary level.  About 6 years ago, she attended the Interim Ministry 
Training Workshop and has been in 3 churches for 2 years each since then.  
They include Brick Presbyterian Church in NYC, Trinity Presbyterian in 
Atlanta and most recently, The Presbyterian Church in Fredericksburg, VA.  
Both Trinity and Brick are larger than Second.
The Committee’s long list of  criteria included good preaching and teaching 
skills, as well as several successful interim pastorates at one or more large 
churches.  Finding someone that met the standards and experience was a 
daunting task, but Kim exceeded our expectations.  We are very excited that 
she has chosen to serve her next interim pastorate with us!  Kim will be in the 
office on Monday, September 9 and will preach at both services on September 
15th.  Following the 11 o’clock service, there will be a lunch for Kim, organized 
by the Fellowship Committee.  We hope to see lots of  you there!

Interim Pastor Search Committee 
Henry Kelsey, Moderator
Michael Beasley
Kit Davis
Rosemay Palmer-Ball
Elizabeth Scinta
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Worship & Music

Samuel Libra and John Stender (Organist & Director of Music, First
Presbyterian, Rochester, MN) play works for four hands and four feet on

Second's Casavant organ. Music for organ solo and duet by Bach,
Hancock, Langlais, Merkel, and living composer David Briggs, 

Artist-in-Residence at St. John the Divine in NYC.
 

SEPTEMBER 29,  2024 @ 3 P.M.
Samuel Libra & John Stender, organists

Free Concert
A Free-WIll Offering will be taken to Benefit:

Second Presbyterian Church
3701 Old Brownsboro Rd * 2ndPresLou.org
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We ALL have been led to an ever-more grateful “Alleluia” by Dr. Samuel Libra’s leadership
in music, and his presence will be missed greatly. Over the last 3 years and eight months,
Sam has been a consummate colleague and friend, and has given of the abundance of his
giftedness to all of Second. His ability at the keyboards of Second – our organs, pianos,
and harpsichords – has been matched with a never-ending curiosity about worship,
creative composing of anthems and hymns, the passion of assisting our children’s music
program, and creating and producing many of our special outreach music programs
including our Summer Music Blast. He has also shared the wealth of knowledge of music
and church history, with both wisdom and wit which has made him a cherished leader
for so many of us. A particularly powerful example of his expert knowledge of the organ
was his guidance through the process of researching a replacement organ for the Chapel
- the Organ sub-committee will cherish this amazing process. As he transitions back to
his home area in Minnesota,  we ask that you continue to pray God guides his steps and
open paths for his healing and for sharing his giftedness with the Church. 

You are encouraged to jot Sam a note of appreciation and if desired, a gift in his honor.
Please address it to “Sam Libra” and send to the church, or leave in his box outside the
office. Here are some other times and ways we honor Sam in the coming month:

September 15 - Our worship music will feature some of Sam’s arrangements of hymns
composed for choir, congregation, brass, and timpani while he has been at Second.
Director of Worship & Music, Jim Rittenhouse, will offer a tribute at Sharing Grace.

September 29 - Worship will be led by Sam, and his colleague, Dr. John Stender, and there
will be other tributes in our Sharing Grace. That after noon at 3, Sam and John are featured
in a Duo Organ Concert, and a special reception is planned to honor Sam.

We will share his future address in the coming month. 
Godspeed to you, Sam! We send you with our love.

We say goodbye to Dr. Samuel Libra 
AfTER MORE THAN 3-1/2 Amazing Years!
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Outreach  

Fellowship Welcome Lunch
There will be a BBQ welcome lunch on September 15th, following the 11 a.m. service, to welcome our interim pastor, 
Rev. Dr. Kim Clayton. More details will follow in Seconds to Go. 

Elders, Deacons, and Trustees for 2025
It's that time of  year again, time for your recommendations for Elders, Deacons and Trustees for 2025. There is a 
ballot and a return envelope (postage included) in this version of  Second Thoughts to submit your recommendations. 
Boxes can also be found at the welcome stations in the Narthex and by the handicapped-accessible entrance to the 
Sanctuary. Recommendations are due by Sunday, September 15th. If  you have any questions feel free to reach out to 
Elaine Duncan at 22eduncan@gmail.com or Patrick Farnan at Prfarnan@gmail.com.
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Mission

A table will be set up in the Narthex on Sunday, September 8 to accept donations (needed items or monetary) or to 
answer any questions you may have about the school. Dr. Ross, the shool's principal will present a moment for mission 
at both services on Sunday, September 8.

Refugee Update
Greetings from the Refugee Committee! We recently received the exciting news that Second Pres will be sponsoring 
another family from the Congo. While we are still waiting on more specifics, we do anticipate the family to arrive the 
week of  September 16th. In the next few weeks we will be setting up an apartment for this family. Supplies needed 
include: tupperware, pot holders, shower curtain, bath rug, coffee maker/tea kettle, blender, wall clock, plunger, 
bucket/mop and laundry baskets. We are also looking for a donation of  one or two small dressers. Any of  these 
items can be dropped off  at church, or contact Beth Blythe (502-767-0212) for pick up. 
We will continue to keep the congregation updated on the arrival of  our new family. In the meantime, we continue 
to pray for strength and safe travels for all refugees making their way to the Bluegrass state. 
With gratitude,
Your Refugee Committee
Kathy Oyler
Beth Blythe
Chris Ellis
Ritu Furlan
Jill Shiflet
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*NEW* Young(er) Adult Class (begins October 13) 
Led by Ronnie Seale, in Room 251, at 9:45 a.m.   
This newly-formed class will meet on the 2nd & 4th Sundays 
of the month with the option of increased frequency as the 
class progresses. Possible focal points will be on the Bible and 
how it relates to life, relationships and social & historical issues 
of our time. On 5th Sundays, the class is encouraged to meet 
with the Pathways class to expand relationships with other 
members of the church. During the month of September, all 
interested participants are welcomed to the Youth Suite for 
breakfast and time to get to know each other.

Biblical Studies
Led by Dr. Acton Ostling, Jr., the class meets in-person on 
Sunday mornings at 9:00 a.m. (will meet at 9:30 beginning 
Sunday, September 8) in Room 252.  

If interested in receiving the announcements or emails, 
whether or not you are a regular member, please email Dr. 
Ostling at lingjr@twc.com.

Pathways Reading the Bible (Class resumes 9/8)
The class meets in Jester Fellowship Hall A and will resume 
Sunday, September 8 at 9:45 a.m.

This fall the classes will include, among others, the following 
speakers and topics. 

Second's Straategic Planning Survey - Kent Oyler

The Religious Imaginations of Children - Retired Rev. Dr. 
Brad Wigger 

Faith in Politics - Larry Jones

Future of Mainline Protestantism - LPTS President Andrew 
Pomerville

Raising Our Faith
This class is led by Rev. Dr. Tom Sweets and meets Sunday 
mornings at 9:00 am (will meet at 9:45 beginning Sunday, 
September 8) in Jester Fellowship Hall B. 
 
 
 

Morning Joy (begins September 12) 
Mark your calendars that our Thursday morning Bible Study 
will begin meeting on September 12th at 9:30 in Jester Hall. 
This fall, a group of professors from Louisville Presbyterian 
Theological Seminary are graciously volunteering their time 
and talent to lead Morning Joy. They have chosen a series of 
topics, grounded in scripture, that will be thought provoking 
and interesting to study and explore together.   
 
 
 

Men’s Weekly Bible Study  
Men’s Bible Study meets  in Room 251 and via Zoom at 
7 a.m. on Friday mornings. Dr. Marty Soards, Retired 
Professor of New Testament Studies at Louisville 
Seminary leads the session. Specific topics/readings are 
assigned each week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sisters in Spirit 
A warm, welcoming, and supportive group of ladies that 
enjoy a special time of fellowship and book discussion 
around topics that help us grow in our everyday faith. 
We generally meet on the second Tuesday of the month 
7–9 p.m. in the home of a church member. Open to adult 
women of all ages and stages of life. Join us when you are 
able (it’s ok if you have to miss a month or two, you are 
always welcome to come as you are able). 

The next Sisters in Spirit meeting is Tuesday, September 10 
at 7:00 p.m. at the home of Ginny Brown. 

We will continue our way through Good Enough by Kate 
Bowler. There is no need to prepare ahead of time, we will 
read and discuss a devotion at the meeting. 

Please RSVP to Ginny at vvpbb3@gmail.com. 

Zoom links to adult education programs can be found in Seconds to Go.  
You may also contact the church office: tkissling@2ndpreslou.org or 502-895-3483.

Adult Formation
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Pathways Class - September 22 & 29

Fellowship News
50 is the new 30, at least when it comes to party time! We invite our under age fifty members for cocktails on Friday, 
September 6th at the home of  Kathy & Kent Oyler. This event will be a fun way to meet your peers and make new 
friends. And if  you’re 50ish no worries, we won’t be checking IDs. Child care will be offered from 6:30 to 10:00 pm at 
the church, which is just a block from the Oylers'. The deadline to sign up for childcare is August 30th, please email 
Lorie Williamson at lwilliamson@2ndpreslou.org. To be included on the invite list please email kent@oyler.net. 

You are invited to join the Pathways class as they welcome Rev. Dr. Brad Wigger. Dr. Wigger recently retired from the 
Louisville Presbyterian Theological Seminary where he served as the Chair of  Christian Education. He is the author 
of  several books related to children and parents and will be sharing some of  his research based on interviews with 
children around the world exploring their religious imaginations.
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8 
8:30am Worship Service - Chapel
9:30am Adult Faith Formation - Room 251, 
252, Parlor, JFHA, JFHB
9:45am Breakfast & Bibles - YS
11:00am Worship Service - Sanctuary
	   Children's Church
	   Club456
12:00pm SPOT: Busy Needles - Parlor

9 
4:00pm Caregiver's Group - Zoom 

10 
10:00am Presbyterian Women - 
Room 252
1:00pm Golden Bells - Handbell 
Room
7:00pm Austin Handbells - 
Handbell Room

15 
8:30am Worship Service - Chapel
9:30am Adult Faith Formation - Room 252, 
Parlor, JFHA, JFHB
9:45am Breakfast & Bibles - YS
11:00am Worship Service - Sanctuary
	   Children's Church
	   Club456

16 
 

17 
10am SPOT: Walkers - Offsite
1:00pm Golden Bells - Handbell 
Room
7:00pm Austin Handbells - 
Handbell Room

22 
8:30am Worship Service - Chapel
9:30am Inquiry Class - Library
9:30am Adult Faith Formation - Room 251, 
252, Parlor, JFHA, JFHB/ 9:45am Breakfast 
& Bibles
11:00am Worship Service - Sanctuary
	   Children's Church	   
               Club456 

23 
 

24
 

1:00pm Golden Bells - Handbell 
Room
7:00pm Austin Handbells - 
Handbell Room

29 
 

8:30am Worship Service - Chapel
9:30am Inquiry Class - Library
9:30am Adult Faith Formation - Room 252, 
Parlor, JFHA, JFHB/ 9:45am Breakfast & Bibles
11:00am Worship Service - Sanctuary
	   Children's Church	   
               Club456
4:15pm Concert Series: Organ Duo Samuel Libra    
                                     & John Stender

30

Monday TuesdaySunday
1 
9:00am Adult Faith Formation (252, JFHB)
10:00am Worship Service - Sanctuary
11:00 pm SPOT: Singles on Sundays - Mesh 

2 
      The building is closed in    
      observance of  Labor Day 

3 
10am SPOT: Walkers - Offsite
1:00pm Golden Bells - Handbell 
Room
7:00pm Austin Handbells - 
Handbell Room
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6 
7:00am Men's Weekday 
Bible Study - Room 251/
Zoom
6:30pm Cocktails - Kathy 
and Kent Oyler's home

7 

12
9:30am Morning Joy - JFH 
 

13 
7:00am Men's Weekday 
Bible Study - Room 251/
Zoom

14 

18 
10:00am SPOT: 2nd Act - Choir 
Room
11:30am Hope & Healing - 
Parlor
5:00pm Wednesdays Together - 
JFH
7:00pm Sanctuary Choir - Choir 
Room/Sanctuary

19 
 

9:30am Morning Joy - JFH 
20 
7:00am Men's Weekday 
Bible Study - Room 251/
Zoom

26
9:30am Morning Joy - JFH 

27 

7:00am Men's Weekday 
Bible Study - Room 251/
Zoom

21 
5:00pm Club456 - YS
5:00pm Parent's Night 
Out - WDS classrooms

28 

Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
5

25
10:00am SPOT: 2nd Act - Choir 
Room
5:00pm Wednesdays Together - 
JFH
7:00pm Sanctuary Choir - Choir 
Room/Sanctuary

 
 

 
 

 

11
10:00am SPOT: 2nd Act - Choir 
Room
5:00pm Wednesdays Together - 
JFH
7:00pm Sanctuary Choir - Choir 
Room/Sanctuary

 

4 
10:00am SPOT: 2nd Act - Choir 
Room
10:30am SPOT: Prayer Group - 
Room 251
11:30am Hope & Healing - Parlor
7:00pm Sanctuary Choir - Choir 
Room/Sanctuary

Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday



A small group ministry of Second Presbyterian Church
SPOT serves to unite people who share a common interest and deepen their faith in Christ 

through building relationships and reaching out to others. 

Busy Needles

We meet twice a month in the Parlor: 
second Sunday after church, and the 
fourth Thursday at 11:00 am (see church 
calendar). Our consistent projects are 

Prayer Shawls and Throws for our members, their family 
and friends. But, we also work on other projects for various 
groups and organizations both locally and worldwide. All 
ages and skill levels are welcome! 

Contact Mary Ayers: (502) 429-3415

Dinner Groups 

A time to share over a good meal, we 
have multiple groups, some meet in 
homes, some at restaurants. Our groups 
meet throughout the year. Seeking those 

interested in joining a group or starting one!

Contact Cheryl Cooper: (502) 417-3999,  
cheryltcooper@gmail.com

Garden Spot 

A new group for those interested in 
gardening. We will visit local gardens of 
distinction; invite local garden “gurus” to 
speak, and share ideas and experiences.   

Contact Joan Gaston: (502) 896- 8322,	 
jgaston813@gmail.com

Mahjong Group (beginners)

This group will start in October.

Contact Cindy Nutt (502) 551-5593

If you are interested in starting a SPOT group or if you 
would like more information on SPOT groups please contact  
Sunny Seale: (571) 438-8393.
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2nd Act

We believe that music is a gift from God 
which transcends barriers of race, gen-
der, and language.  2nd Act has brought 
voices together for over 25 years, and 

with joy, we take our gift to those in need of song to en-
courage, uplift and spur spiritual growth. We meet every 
Wednesday at 10:00 am and perform at various residen-
tial facilities in the area. We meet in the Choir Room on 
Wednesdays at 10:00 am, when we are not performing. 

Contact Susan Langford: (502) 897-3789,  

Book Notes

Each month since 2011, a member of our 
group selects a book, researches the author, 
reviews the book, and then the group 
discusses it at our monthly meeting. We 

meet on the first Tuesday of the Month at 5:30 pm in the church 
parlor.  We faithfully support UCHM food pantry.

Contact Larry Sloan: (502) 552-3990,  
larry.sloan@yahoo.com

Men Who Like to Cook & Grill

Men who like to Cook will gather for 
fellowship. Share wild tales of your best 
and worst experiences behind the stove 
or grill, and there may be food!

 
Contact Paul Ayers (502) 645-7202

Prayer Group

Everyone is invited to pray through 
our weekly prayer list the second 
Wednesday of the month at  
10:00 am in Room 251. All are welcome 
to pray, young and old, new Christians or 

lifetime believers.

Contact Eunice Shishmanian: (617) 710-8189 or Evelyn 
Hwang: (502) 228-8765
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Sunday Singles 

Calling all singles—all ages welcome! Would 
you like to have friends to enjoy brunch with 
following services on Sundays? If so, please 
join us. We plan to meet on the first Sunday 

of the month at various restaurants.  				  
	                                                   

Contact Linda Watson:  lindamosswatson@gmail.com

Walkers

The SPOT Walkers meet the first 
and third Tuesday of each month at  
10:00 am. Our walks are no more than 
two miles. When the weather is nice we 

walk at various outdoor spots; when the weather is not so 
nice we walk inside the Oxmoor Mall. Everyone is invited! 
We share lots of conversation as we walk, and we continue 
our conversation over coffee after our walk. 

 
Contact Sandy Bailey: (502) 550-9019  
sbd1247@gmail.com

Spirits & Wisdom Men

Open to all men...We will meet 
approximately every month with an open 
forum to discuss anything to everything 

from sports, religion to politics. This real-talk will have a 
nucleus of spirits. The "water of life" will include a "wee dram 
or two" with nibbles. Dinner is possible following. We will 
rotate locations...with the first session at our home. 

 
Contact Ron Ross: (502) 767-4502   
rross@c-graphics.com

SPOT NEWS: Book Notes is not meeting this month

A small group ministry of Second Presbyterian Church
SPOT serves to unite people who share a common interest and deepen their faith in Christ 

through building relationships and reaching out to others. 
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The Presbyterian Women’s Circle at Second will meet the 2nd Tuesday of  the month, beginning on September 10th, 
at 10 a.m. at the church for Bible study and fellowship. An option to join us on Zoom is available! All women are 
welcome to attend. The 2024-25 Horizons Bible Study “Let Justice Roll Down: God’s Call to Care for Neighbors and 
All Creation” is written by Rev. Dr. Patricia K. Tull, AB Rhodes Professor Emerita of  Hebrew Bible at LPTS. Books 
will be available for $10.

Zoom Link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84648264838?pwd=aEROQjUvZG9PQnV0NG9hZkFRUWdrQT09
Meeting ID: 846 4826 4838
Passcode:056675

The Presbyterian Women of  Mid-Kentucky will host an Annual Prayer Service at 11 a.m. on Saturday, September 
7th, at Pewee Valley Presbyterian Church. Their Men’s Quartet will provide the music. All are welcome to attend.For 
questions or further information, contact Amy Parker, 897-5076, or amyparker158@hotmail.com. 

Presbyterian Women

Gym Rental for Youth Basketball
Basketball season is almost here. Each fall the gym is rented for basketball practice to local school and church teams. 
Any church member with a child or grandchild on a team gets to select before offering it to the public. Members can 
reserve their spot beginning Monday, September 9 (spots are reserved on a first come first served basis); Monday 
September, 23 the calendar will open to the public (so be sure and reserve your spot before the 23rd). Anyone who is 
interested please contact Amy Kiefner at the church office (502-895-3483 or akiefner@2ndpreslou.org), and she will 
email you the costs and a calendar of  the times available.

We Need Your Help Updating our Records 
If  you have moved, or changed your phone number, e-mail address, etc. within the last five years, or you are an adult who 
is still listed under your parent's household, or you did not receive the per capita mailing that just went out last month, 
we may need to update your information in our records. Please send demographic updates to akiefner@2ndpreslou.
org.  Thank you for your patience and assistance! 
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passages

Care for the Caregiver
Are you helping a loved one with impairments related to aging, disability, or a mental disorder? Are you taking care of 
someone who has a chronic illness, managing medications, or taking care of household chores, meals, and healthcare 
for someone who cannot perform these tasks alone?  If you answered yes to any of these, then you are a caregiver.

Caregivers hold it all together or have the overwhelming feeling that they must hold it together because no one else can.  
Caring for your loved one can lead to isolation, depression, chronic health issues, and poor quality of life. The Deacons 
here at Second see how important it is to support its members who hold the role of caregiver.

The caregiver support group meets on the second Monday of each month at 4:00 p.m. these remote monthly 
Zoom meetings provide resources, education, guest speakers, and a safe space for support and assistance 
in finding solutions to the challenges of caregiving. If you are interested in joining or learning more, 
please contact the office or reach out to Elizabeth Clay, eclay@2ndpreslou.org, or Cathy Hollander.  

Hope & Healing While Grieving
In September we will begin a new session. We will meet on Wednesday, September 4 and 18, from 11:30-12:30 pm. Please 
contact Elizabeth Clay, eclay@2ndpreslou.org, with any questions or if you or someone you know has lost a loved one and 
could use a space to talk about grief. All meetings will be at church with a zoom option. 

We remember in prayer...

Mary Miller and her family on the death of her  
   sister, Sue Tarter, 8/23/24.
Lynn Dunbar and children Sergey and Allysa  
   on the death of thier mother and grandmother,  
   Patricia Cieskiewicz, 6/29/24.
Betsy Helm and her family on the death of her  
   mother, Kay Hampton Helm, 6/15/24.

Sarah Middleton, Brian Lewis, Margaret Witt, and  
   their families on the death of mother-in-law and  
   grandmother, Anne Lewis, 6/8/24.
Ricky Case and his family on the death of his  
   grandmother, Nora M. Barnes, 6/5/24.



Staff

Kimberly Clayton  Interim Pastor  
kclayton@2ndpreslou.org 

Andrew Bowman  Associate Pastor for Community Life 
abowman@2ndpreslou.org 
 

Elizabeth Clay  Parish Associate 
eclay@2ndpreslou.org 

Karla Wright  Director of the Weekday School 
kwright@2ndpreslou.org 

Lorie Williamson Director of Children's & Family Ministries 
lwilliamson@2ndpreslou.org

Jim Rittenhouse  Director of Worship & Music Ministry 
jrittenhouse@2ndpreslou.org

Samuel Libra  Organist and Assistant Director of Worship & Music Ministry 
slibra@2ndpreslou.org

Ricky Case  Student Music Coordinator 
rlcase01@gmail.com
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Second Thoughts, c/o Second Presbyterian Church
3701 Old Brownsboro Rd
Louisville, KY 40207

Diane Jackson  Bookkeeper 

diane.jackson@2ndpreslou.org

Amy Kiefner  Church Administrator                           
akiefner@2ndpreslou.org

Tammy Kissling  Ministry Coordinator for Faith Formation & Mission 
tkissling@2ndpreslou.org

Jeremy Doyle Director of Facilities 
jdoyle@2ndpreslou.org

Yilena Romero Aguilera Custodian 
yraguilera@2ndpreslou.org

Paula Roberts Organist Emerita


